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Bulletin

February 22nd, 2025
Editor – Tom Rinaldi  tom@rinaldi1.com
Serving the fire service communindty since 2004
Capital shorts:

· Remember that the deadline to register for the real property tax filing is March 1st for those jurisdictions that have passed that legislation. 
· Sponsors are already starting to line up for the Spring 2025 Conference being held in Lake George in April.  Sponsors at any level are welcome.
· We are inviting you to our next CAFDA General Membership Meeting, at Clifton Park FD, Thursday March 6th, 2025.  Dinner will be served prior to the meeting. Zoom Link at: 
https://us06web.zoom.us/j/86355286782?pwd=4GU7L2xTk6ud3uNRiJhwWGUTet1I5s.1
· Page 14 Officer’s Reception 2025, Saturday March 8th at the Century House Restaurant, make your reservation now, a legal fire district expense!!

· PLEASE Go to page XX and voice your support for fire sprinklers in 1 & 2 family homes and Townhomes!!!

· This week our sympathies are with the friends and family of former Fire Chief Al Deming of the Ovid Fire Department. Al was a mentor to many and was passionate about the fire service. May he rest in eternal peace.

CAFDA NEWS AND OPPORTUNITIES:


www.CAFDA.NET
Fire Districts who were members in 2024 but we haven’t heard from them yet for 2025.  We hope you are joining us again this year. 

Clifton Park-Halfmoon Fire District #1

Coeymans Hollow Fire District #3

Glenville Fire District #5

Jefferson Fire District

Northumberland Fire District #1

Perth Volunteer Fire Company

Piseco Fire Department

Pleasantdale Fire District #5

Walden Fire District



OSC APPROVED COMMISSIONER TRAINING, LOCAL CLASSES
Hope your elections went well and congratulations to the winners and losers, the winners for their future contributions and to the losers for your past contributions, many times it’s a thankless job.

Local Training for New/Appointed/Reappointed Commissioners will be held in the following locations by CAFDA:

· Saratoga County, CLIFTON PARK FIRE DISTRICT: Saturday, March 1,2025 Snow Date: Sunday, March 2, 2024

· Fulton County, BERKSHIRE FIRE DISTRICT: Saturday, March 29, 2025 Snow Date: Sunday, March 30, 2024

· Warren County, WARRENSBURG FIRE DISTRICT: Saturday, April 5, 2025 Snow Date: Sunday, April 6, 2024

Classes begin at 8am and end at approximately 3pm.  Continental Breakfast and Lunch are included.

$85 per attendee for Member Districts and $95 per person for non-member districts.

[image: image2.emf]  THIS QR CODE TAKES YOU TO THE CAFDA WEBSITE FOR REGISTRATION


PLANNING FOR CAFDA CONFERENCE ’25 – LAKE GEORGE
The Education Committee has been hard at work on the 2025 Conference to be held in April at the Fort William Henry Conference Center in Lake George.   Topics have all been determined and sponsors are lining up to attend.  We are excited to announce that vendors and participants will be in the Conference Center Carriage House, for displays and cocktail hour. 
Save the dates for April 10-11-12, 2025 & see you there.  Schedule and Registration at the end of this Bulletin.
Upcoming CAFDA Educational Event for Fire District Officials
WHEN: Thursday March 13th and Friday March 14th, 2025
WHAT: Fire District Financial Training, Presented by the NYS-Office of the State Comptroller

WHERE: To be held at Fulton Montgomery Community College, Johnstown, New York

Supported by Mohawk Fire District

Commissioners, Treasurers and Chiefs are cordially invited to attend

More Information to Follow



All correspondence & Capital Area Fire Districts Association Mailing Address should be directed to:

CAFDA PO Box 242 East Schodack, NY 12063  or  EMAIL: SECRETARY@CAFDA.NET
Financial issues should be addressed to: TREASURER@CAFDA.NET


THE LATEST FROM THE STATE CAPITAL

Bills are being Introduced for the 2025/26 Legislative Session check the latest ScoreCard and keep up with pending legislation.


Issues of United Concern 2025
· Posted to The CAFDA web site at CAFDA.net


Governor Hochul Unveils Proposals to Support First Responders
· Posted to The CAFDA web site at CAFDA.net

When you see ** it’s a recommended read!!
THE LATEST FROM WASHINGTON
Advocacy Quick Tips

1) Know your legislator’s district/state. Politicians want to know how policy will impact their constituents. 
2) Have an agenda and prioritize your message points. Time with legislators is extremely valuable. 
3) Keep your message simple and concise. Focus on delivering your key message points. 
4) Provide specific examples, data, or anecdotes to support your message. Tell a real story. 
5) When you don’t know the answer to a question, admit it and promise to look into it and get back to them. 
6) Be a good listener, even if a legislator disagrees with aspects of your position. 
7) Know specifically what you are asking for on each message point before you go into the meeting. 
8) Don’t move from one message point to the next before making your “ask.” 
9) Take notes so that NVFC staff can follow up on commitments and questions that arise. 
10) Leave the interview on a high note. Summarize key points in a positive manner.


For information only and not for the purpose of providing legal advice.  The opinions expressed are the opinions of the individual author at the time the facts were presented and based on the law then applicable.  The information contained in these opinions is not guaranteed to be up to date.  The information provided is not legal advice.  Since legal advice must be tailored to the specific circumstances of each case, and laws are constantly changing, nothing on this site should be used as a substitute for the advice of competent legal counsel.  The authors assume no responsibility to any person who relies on information contained herein and disclaim all liability in respect to such information.  You should not act upon information in this publication without seeking professional counsel from an attorney admitted to practice in your jurisdiction.  

FIRE DISTRICT FINANCES
Local Government and School Accountability Contact Information:

Phone: (518) 474-4037; Email: localgov@osc.ny.gov
Address: Office of the State Comptroller, Division of Local Government and School Accountability

110 State Street, 12th Floor; Albany, NY 12236


Financial Training by the Office of the State Comptroller – Specifically for Fire District Officials

Thursday March 13 and Friday March 14, 2025 At Fulton Montgomery Community College, the Alan House, co-sponsored by Mohawk Fire District, consult our website at CAFDA.net for more information.

Tuesday March 25 and Wednesday March 26, 2025 At Brighton Fire District, Monroe County, co-sponsored by the Monroe County Fire District Officer’s Association, consult our website at CAFDA.net for more information.


step into the chief’s office

THE ATTORNEY’S OFFICE
our changing fire service –challenges & POSITIVE IDEAS. Learning from Others
POSITIVE OUTCOMES









Nothing but Challenges this week.


FIRE SERVICE CHALLENGES










Town Of Watertown Fire District Costs Cause Taxes To Jump

Gage Kilborne
The Town of Watertown Fire District has seen prices skyrocket for equipment like fire trucks.

“Replacement costs of equipment since COVID have gone through the ceiling. A pumper that would have cost us pre-COVID, maybe $500,000-$600,000. We just had to order a new pumper, and that pumper came in at $1.3 million, tripled the cost!” said Warren Day, the Town of Watertown Fire District Commissioner.

Along with higher prices, the district struggles to get enough members; to help it has some that are paid on a part-time basis.

To respond to those 2 challenges, district officials say they were forced to raise more revenue and add another paid member. The most recent budget increased the fire district tax by 61%, and one member is now paid full-time.
“Everything we’ve tried has been striking out. We’ve been trying to do our due diligence, so we didn’t have this tax burden on our taxpayers,” said Day.

Taxpayers who didn’t want to go on camera told 7News they were surprised when they saw their 2025 tax bill and said they should have been given a better ‘heads-up’ about the increase.

But Day said the district publicly published this notice in the local paper, on the district’s website, on the sign in front of the fire station, and by the town clerk’s desk. He adds a public vote on the budget passed.

The Town of Watertown Fire District is split into two zones, the East Zone and the West Zone. Day says the West Zone has a slightly higher tax rate than the East Zone because there is more for it to protect.

“People have suggested splitting our district, which we can’t do that. That’s why we did zones because they are feeling that it is unfair for the residents to pay for the businesses, well they are not because those businesses are paying more taxes for fire than the residents are,” said Day.

The Town of Watertown Fire District will have a presentation on its recent increase on Wednesday, February 12th at 6 p.m. The public is invited to attend.


East Syracuse Fire Dept. Speaks On Losing Fire District Coverage Zone


Rachel Culver
The President of the East Syracuse Fire Department Scott McInnis is speaking up on recent changes regarding fire district coverage zones.

President McInnis said that the DeWitt Fire Department is contracted in the East Syracuse Fire Protection District for 2025. He said this district is the area mostly north of Interstate 690 but there are some areas south of it.

McInnis noted that this area does not have a residential fire department in it so the protection has to be contracted out.

However, this was not always the case. McInnis said the East Syracuse Fire Department had previously covered the area for decades.

Then in December 2024, the East Syracuse Fire Department requested an $800,000 increase to its $1.39 million payment from the town to begin hiring paid firefighters. Citing rising costs, the DeWitt Town Board decided to expand the area covered by the DeWitt Fire Department instead of continuing the agreement.

McInnis said he was concerned about the changes.

"The fire department was something that brought communities together," he said. "There is no sense of that community anymore."

In the past, the East Syracuse Fire Department responded to nearly 15 square miles in the Town of DeWitt. It covered residential housing, a large commercial business district, several high-occupancy hotels, the New York State Thruway and property near the Syracuse Airport.

McInnis noted that the department's activity has significantly decreased.

"Firefighters like to go on fire calls and they like to help the community," he said. "We do it at about an 80% less rate than we did before."

The DeWitt Town Board has scheduled a public hearing for March 25 regarding the situation.

"We had an agreement that we would meet March 3; myself and the town supervisor to discuss the possibility of the East Syracuse Fire Department reclaiming that district at some point, but that's not going to happen," McInnis said.

[EDITOR’S NOTE: THE DEWITT TOWN BOARD IS NOT LOOKED FAVORABLY REGARDING THIS CHANGE.]


YOUR APPARATUS MAINTENANCE
+
FF Health and safety – taking care of our members!


IN 2025 WE HAVE EXPERIENCED 10 FIRE FIGHTER LODD’S
According to FirefighterCloseCalls.com*
In 2024 we experienced 64 LODDs reported nationally.!
DOES’NT HAVE TO BE A FATALITY-JUST A DIBILITATING INJURY, YOU JUST NEVER KNOW!

· 70 year old Firefighter Steve A. Weikle served as a member for 49 years at Boiling Springs (north of Roanoke) Volunteer Fire and Rescue. Weikle responded with the Boiling Springs members to a structure collapse with farm animals trapped inside a building. No one was injured while removing the animals, but shortly after responding to the call, FF Weikle was found in cardiac arrest outside of his home. Since the medical emergency happened within 24 hours of running a call, his passing is a Line of Duty Death.
building code issues and reported fire fatalities

If we had sprinklers in 1 & 2 family homes by now the death toll of 700+ would be a hell of a lot less and fewer firefighters would be injured. But because builders and realtors make big contributions to politicians, sprinklers have been negotiated out of the Code!!


An awfully expensive price to pay to save money.  Stop the carnage, install residential sprinklers.
Residential sprinklers are a component of the plumbing system, with approximately 1 head per room.  The purpose of residential sprinklers is to allow time for the occupants to escape.  Residential sprinklers are designed for quick response and only one at the most two heads may be triggered.  With residential sprinklers present, the civilian death rate is 89% LOWER.  Residential sprinklers will assist responding firefighters to do their jobs and save firefighters lives also, especially since everyone is short staffed!!
CHIEFS NEED TO SPEAK UP: Our fire problem would not be as bad if there were residential sprinklers!!


	HOME FIRE FATALITIES REPORTED BY THE MEDIA FROM THE US FIRE ADMINISTRATION FOR 2025

	Fire Deaths in 1&2 Family Dwellings in NYS
	7

	Last fire death 2/6/25 Colonie, Albany, Co. Under Investigation

	Fire Deaths in any type of Dwelling in NYS
	23

	Fire Deaths in 1&2 Family Dwellings Nationally
	141

	Top 3 States with the greatest 1&2 Family Deaths
	#1 TX/13

	
	#2 CA&PA/12

	
	#3 AL/9  

	Civilian home fire fatalities in 2025: 308
2046 civilian home fire fatalities in 2024

	Week 6 of 2025, fire has claimed on an average 29.5 lives PER WEEK, perhaps OSHA should examine that death toll.

	Both the states of Maryland and California as well as Wash. DC require sprinklers in 1&2 family dwellings.


Do Your Part to Support Sprinklers in 1 & 2 Family Homes + Townhomes!!!

Dear Fire Service Member,

One of NYS Fire Service Alliance’s  highest priorities is increasing fire safety and fire prevention – these efforts save the lives of those we have all sworn to protect and make our jobs and working environments safer for all of us as firefighters.  On February 28th, the New York State Fire Prevention and Building Code Council will be meeting in Albany to consider adoption of the newest version of the International Codes Council’s (ICC) model building code.  This model building code is updated by the ICC every three years and once again, as it has since 2009, the latest ICC model code includes a requirement of lifesaving fire sprinklers in one- and two-family homes and townhouses.   The state Codes Council will be once again considering whether to keep this important sprinkler requirement in their adoption of updates to the state’s building and fire codes.  And while the Codes Council has moved in the past to remove the residential sprinkler provisions during the code adoption process (over FASNY’s objections), we believe this year the sprinkler provisions have a real chance of being adopted.

We NEED YOUR HELP in advising the Governor and the members of the state Code Council that as volunteer firefighters, we strongly support sprinklers in one and two-family homes and townhouses – they save lives, make conditions safer for us on our arrival at the scene of a house fire and they minimize property damage to the area of fire origin.  Please click below to send a letter of support to the Governor and the Codes Council on this important issue.

The NYS Fire Service Alliance has been engaged in an ongoing public education campaign via the news media on this issue.  We have also compiled a Fact Sheet on home fire sprinklers.  Please take a moment and visit  FASNY Advocates for Residential Sprinklers in Building Code Updates | FASNY to learn more about these efforts and to gather additional facts on the importance of home fire sprinklers.

Thank you for your time and your support.

GO TO THIS LINK TO SEND YOUR SUPPORT TO THE GOVERNOR AND THE SECRETARY OF STATE:
https://firefightersassociationofthestateofnewyork.cmail20.com/t/y-l-cxhutl-ikjuyhjliy-j/


green technology & the fire service
Ban All E-Bikes On NYC Transit: Lithium-Ion Batteries Pose Too High Of A Fire Danger

John Orlando
On a recent trip, I boarded a subway car with a delivery worker, his e-bike and two lithium-ion batteries. I immediately recognized he was using an uncertified, untested brand of battery and moved to the next car. As the recently retired supervising fire marshal of the New York City Fire Department’s Lithium-Ion Task Force, I know all too well the dangers posed by lithium-ion powered micromobility devices. Unfortunately, even with all the work FDNY and New York City has done to educate the public, the danger still exists for serious injury, particularly during travel on transit.

Lithium-ion batteries can go into thermal runaway, a cycle of uncontrolled self heating leading to an intense fire. Low quality manufactured micromobility devices are more susceptible to failure due to mechanical and electrical abuses.

Soteria Battery Innovation Group conducted a study of e-bike use in the U.S., which revealed the following. Usage For “Deliveries”: 33% experienced a fire, 71% performed their own maintenance and 58% owned a refurbished battery. Usage for “Offroad & Touring”: 22% experienced a fire, 71% performed their own maintenance and 12% owned a refurbished battery. As outlined above, these e-bike users subjected the batteries to abuses, increasing the risk of fire.

Soteria formed a committee to design a new e-bike battery standard based on their survey findings. The research and lab work revealed four safety features not found in any e-bike batteries studied. The final draft of the standard is nearly complete and will recommend the following: use of certified cells, proper cell spacing, busbar requirements, and enhanced BMS system. The standard is supported by 20 companies. The government and micromobility manufacturers have failed to adopt a uniform national standard. Last May, H.R. 1797, the Setting Consumer Standards for Lithium-ion Batteries Act passed the U.S. House with bipartisan support. Unfortunately, the legislation was not adopted by Congress in 2024.

Last month, I joined a mobility and battery safety event hosted by Bosch and Propel e-bikes. Bosch builds certified motors and e-bike batteries and Propel sells certified, tested e-bikes. Both the retailer and manufacturer acknowledge many of the issues we have seen in New York: Low quality, uncertified batteries are being purchased as replacement or backup. The lack of an intelligent battery management system, use of defective or incompatible chargers and improper handling or charging are leading to lithium-ion battery failure.
Bosch and Propel shared their concerns publicly about the increased fire risk from low quality uncertified lithium-ion batteries because they believe we need laws in place to protect the public.

Closer to home, NYC Local Law 39 of 2023, required e-bikes, e-scooters and lithium-ion batteries sold, rented or leased in New York City to be certified by a recognized testing lab to the North American UL Standards. Unfortunately, in June 2024, New York State passed similar legislation which allowed those devices to be certified to the UL Standard or European Standard, creating more confusion and debate. More concerning, uncertified micromobility products are not illegal to own, making federal intervention more necessary.

In 2023, the FDNY reported 268 lithium-ion battery fires, with two-thirds of those fires caused by micromobility devices, and more than 50% of the fires occurring when the battery was not charging. In 2024 the number of battery fires increased to 279. Additionally, the fires followed similar patterns, with two-thirds caused by micromobility devices and more than 50% of fires occurring when the battery was not charging. More alarming is that lithium-ion batteries have remained the third most prominent cause of accidental fires in NYC.

The only good news from 2024 FDNY data is a decrease in fatalities from 18 to six. Since 2021, 34 people in NYC have perished in fires caused by a lithium-ion battery. That decrease is linked to public safety messaging with increased enforcement by FDNY’s Lithium-Ion Task Force and the Department of Consumer and Worker Protection. It is important to highlight, the New York City legislation requires compliance to the stricter North American UL Standard. In 2024, several of the lithium-ion battery fires occurred at retail locations and residences where businesses moved operations to avoid inspection.

Even though we had a decrease in fatal fires, the total number of fires increased year over year. The concern about the toxicity of the smoke generated by lithium-ion battery fires still remains. Several fire fatalities from 2023 were a single fire with multiple victims. Research has shown that lithium-ion battery fires produce higher levels of carbon monoxide and carbon dioxide which can incapacitate a person.

In November, I was a fire safety panelist at Soteria’s third annual LithiumSAFE: Battery Safety Workshop in Greenville, S.C. One discussion that stood out most was what the detection application panel shared. Internal manufacturer research has shown during a lithium-ion battery fire the IDLH atmosphere (Immediate Danger to Life & Health) is 10 to 20 times greater in a confined space, such as a subway car.

This is not only a New York City problem, in 2023 the London Fire Brigade which covers a population size the same as NYC, had 279 lithium-ion battery fires with two-thirds of those fires involving micromobility devices. Australia’s New South Wales Fire and Rescue in 2023 counted 285 lithium-ion battery fires. From all indications we are all tracking similar numbers.

In November 2021 in London, a lithium-ion battery e-scooter fire started on a train and continued to burn on the platform at Parsons Green. On Dec. 13, 2021, London TfL banned all privately owned e-scooters, and e-unicycles from their transportation network.

On New Years Eve in 2023, in Toronto on a Sheppard-Yonge subway car an e-bike exploded sending two people to the hospital. Toronto Fire Services conducted an investigation concluding that the e-bike belonged to a delivery worker, the battery was not charging, and the fire was most likely caused by water intrusion at the battery’s courtesy USB charging port. Luckily, the e-bike exploded as the train pulled into the station, avoiding serious injuries. On Dec. 3, 2024, the Toronto Transit Commission voted to ban e-bikes and other lithium-ion battery mobility devices from any TTC vehicle during winter months.

The actions taken by both London and Toronto transit agencies are steps in the right direction as we are all fighting the same battle. However, both measures were reactions to a fire and still lacked complete safety measures for the ridership. Here in New York we have not taken the proper steps to protect passengers from potentially dangerous micromobility devices.

This past October, the Consumer Product Safety Commission issued a consumer warning to immediately stop using a particular brand of e-scooter because of fire and burn hazards. The release goes on to cite seven reports of fires and issues with this e-scooter. The CPSC also states the company has not been responsive to requests for information or a recall. The issue of micromobility lithium-ion battery safety and standards is not being resolved anytime soon.

As New York City welcomes congestion pricing, increasing the number of mass transit riders, action needs to be taken immediately. As the largest public transportation agency in North America, the MTA needs to proactively ban all micromobility devices from their transportation network. This necessary action may be the final spark that manufacturers and government needs to adopt a unified and stringent standard to keep riders, passengers and the public safe from lithium-ion powered micromobility devices.

fire service education so that others may learn
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Roundtable Talk - Safety in Action: Educating Drivers on Emergency Scene Awareness
THURSDAY Feb. 27 at 1pm ET
Presenters:
 Jack Sullivan, Todd Leiss, Joel Feldman, and Joe Tebo

REGISTER AT THIS LINK:

https://us06web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_NiRAuc7fTe6i2ravvaqHkA#/registration
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SELF-REFLECTION AND
ACCOUNTABILITY: ARE YOU
THE LIFESAVER YOU'D TRUST

IN A CRISIS?

Sunday, March 9, 2025
8:00am - 12:30pm
Resorts World - Catskills

~

JOIN
SULLIVAN

FIRE
YN

Hosted by: Sullivan County Recruitment and Retention Task Force

COURSE OVERVIEW:

This course designed to challenge firefighters to critically assess their professionalism, training, and
readiness in life-saving situations. The course encourages participants to engage in honest self-
reflection, evaluate systemic issues, and confront complacency within their departments. Through
interactive discussions and scenario-based activities, attendees will explore the importance of setting
high standards, embracing continuous training, and addressing gaps in professionalism. The goal is to
inspire a shift from minimum standards to a culture of excellence, ensuring that firefighters are truly

prepared for the critical responsibility of protecting the public.

Presented by:

CHIEF BRIAN SOLLER

has been an active volunteer for the last
30+ years. He currently serves as chief of
the Rock Hill Fire Department (Sullivan
County, NY) and for the past 20 years has
been a New York state fire instructor
assigned to Sullivan County, NY as well as
the special operations branch. Soller also
served as chief of the the Monticello Fire
Department from 2001-2002.

REGISTRATION:
INYURL.COM/SULLIVANSELFREFLECTION

HTTPS:

CHIEF NATE ROUTLEDGE
is originally from Bournemouth, U.K. He
began pursuing his lifelong goal of joining
the fire service with the Roscoe Rockland
Fire Department (Sullivan County, NY)
where he now serves as chief. Routledge
currently works as a firefighter/EMT with
the Monticello Joint Fire District and also
serves as a state fire instructor assigned to
Sullivan County, NY. .
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2025 Seminar Series, Short-Handed Firefighting

34 years ago, this class was developed by Firefighter Andrew A. Fredericks. At that time, the fire service was starting to suffer from a shortage of members, especially but not limited to the volunteer ranks. Today, as we all know, departments across the nation have experienced a large drop-off in membership. With today’s hotter, faster-moving fires, it is imperative that we get on the road ASAP and are ready to mount an aggressive interior attack – especially where life-saving attempts must be carried out. This class will look at new apparatus and equipment designed to make our jobs less labor-intensive. In many places, where it used to take one or maybe two departments to handle the job at a single-family residence, now up to six departments are necessary due our diminished ranks. We must protect our residents and, just as important, our members and make sure everyone goes home.

Mike Healy has been a member of the Rockland County fire service for 54 years, serving with the Blauvelt F.D. for 14 years, followed by the Central Nyack F.D. for 40 years. He has served as a chief for three terms. Healy is currently the coordinator of education for the Rockland County Fire Training Center. Jeff Daniels is a 23-year fire service veteran. He served with the Air National Guard as a crash rescue firefighter for 17 years and was a member of the West Haverstraw Volunteer F.D. for 14 years. In 2002, he was hired as a NYS DMNA firefighter and served for over four years before being appointed to the FDNY. Daniels was assigned to Ladder Co. 39 for 12 years and was later an instructor for the FDNY Fire Academy. Currently, he is a member of Squad 61. He also teaches at the Rockland County Fire Training Center.

Coming to These Counties in 2025 (7:00 p.m. Starting Time):
Albany (February 24) • Cortland (October 28) • Erie (October 8) • Fulton (September 9) • Herkimer (April 14) • Jefferson (October 15) • Monroe (September 30) • Nassau (November 5) • Niagara (March 12) • Oneida (September 24) • Onondaga (February 18) • Orange (April 29) • Otsego (September 15) • Rensselaer (October 20) • Rockland (April 23) • St. Lawrence (March 24) • Steuben (February 12) • Suffolk (April 2) • Westchester (September 3) • Wyoming (March 4)

$35 – NYSAFC members • $50 – non-members (per person)
REGISTER AT THIS LINK: https://www.nysfirechiefs.com/2025seminarseries


Save The Date: 1st Annual FASNY Training & Educational Weekend

May, Friday the 16th through Sunday May 18th, 2025
Fort William Henry , Lake George, NY 
An array of Speakers on many subjects including Chief Tom Richardson, Chief Tom Basher, D/C Tim Cowan, Brian McQueen, Chief Stefano Napolitano, Chief Doug Cline, Chief Justin Bailey and Ed Mann..
More information at the following LINK: https://fasny.com/training/1st-annual-firetraining-symposium/
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ASSOCIATION OF FIRE DISTRICTS OF THE STATE OF NEW YORK

Coming Attractions:
· Mini Summit in White Plains, Sonesta Hotel, Friday March 28 & Saturday 29 2025
· October 2-4, 2025, Thursday - Saturday, Annual Meeting and Vendor Expo at the Saratoga Hilton and City Center, Saratoga Springs

· October 8-10, 2026, Annual Meeting and Vendor Expo at the Saratoga Hilton and City Center, Saratoga Springs
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Regional Hands-On Training – Fire Behavior From the Outside

Two-Hour Program Overview
Understanding fire behavior and building construction as it relates to the fire service is arguably the most important aspect of our job. In this program, firefighters will observe changes in fire behavior from the outside while typical fireground actions are simulated. Firefighters will recognize the vast difference in fire dynamics with the synthetic fuels used in homes today versus the fuel the fire service is using in training towers. This two-hour training includes a classroom presentation, followed by an interactive demonstration using a 10-square-foot dollhouse prop. The unit provides a safe, inexpensive way to discuss fireground strategies/tactics to improve firefighter safety and victim survivability.
Course Prerequisites (or Equivalents)
None
PPE Requirements
None. Members of the fire suppression team designated by the host agency must wear OSHA compliant full PPE with SCBA.
UPCOMING PROGRAMS:
Programs are open to host organization's members and invited guests only.
Monday March 3, 2025 – 7:30 p.m.
Rockland County
Host: Hillcrest Fire Company/Moleston Fire District
Monday April 28, 2025 – 7:00 p.m.
Sullivan County
Host: Roscoe Rockland Fire Department
How to Host a Program in Your Region
Complete and submit a Regional Hands-On Training – Fire Behavior From the Outside Request Form, which outlines all host responsibilities. This course can be delivered on any day of the week at any time and is ideal for a fire department drill. Training will be provided in New York state only. Programs will be scheduled throughout the year based on availability of NYSAFC instructors. Email NYSAFC with questions regarding Hands-On Training.
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NATIONAL VOLUNTEER FIRE COUNCIL – TRAINING TIMES – COURSES/WEBINARS/EVENTS

LINK TO THE VIRTUAL CLASSROOM: https://virtualclassroom.nvfc.org/featured_courses


happen’n in the neighborhood

Gansevoort Fire Department Breakfast

March 16th at the Gansevoort Fire Station 1870 Route 32N, Gansevoort, NY

ALL YOU CAN EAT BUFFET! , Eggs made to order, omelets, pancakes, French Toast, scrambled eggs, bacon, sausage, biscuits with sausage and gravy,  Fried Potatoes, toast, cereal, milk, coffee and orange juice.$12 adults, $10 seniors & military, $8 children 6-12.
ALSO: April 20th, May 18th, and June 15th.  The fire company thanks you for your support!!



Clifton Park Fire Department Breakfast
All You Can Eat: Sunday April 6, 2025 from 8 til 11:30, all you can eat, eggs, bacon, toast, sausage, pancakes, OJ, Coffee, Hot Chocolate $10 adults, $6 children 6-13, Guest Appearance by the Easter Bunny
laugh out loud!!

Being able to respond with sarcasm within seconds of a stupid question is a sign of a healthy brain!!
CAFDA Officers and Directors

OFFICERS

President, Tom Rinaldi, Commissioner, Stillwater Fire District

1st Vice President, John Meehan, Commissioner West Crescent Fire District

2nd Vice President, Ellen Martin, Deputy Treasurer Clifton Park Fire District

DIRECTORS:

Les Bonesteel Commissioner Burnt Hills/Saratoga, 
Fred Richards Commissioner Harmony Corners/Saratoga, 
Joyce Petkus Treasurer Greenfield/Saratoga,
Ed Woehrle Commissioner Niskayuna #1/Schenectady 
Art Hunsinger, Ex-Officio Member Clifton Park Fire District


APPOINTEES

Secretary Molly Jenkins, Region 1 Director, Assoc of Fire Districts, NYS
Treasurer: Tony Hill

Sargent at Arms: Tom Wood, Commissioner, Northumberland Fire District
Chaplain: Fred Richards, Commissioner, Harmony Corners Fire District
Legal Counsel: Greg Serio, Safety Officer, Verdoy Fire District
The Capital Area Association represents any fire district that wishes to join CAFDA. Fire District Officials include Commissioners, Treasurers, and Deputy Treasurers.  Secretaries and Chiefs are also invited to participate!
Please advise your secretaries that all correspondence should be mailed to:

CAFDA PO Box 242 East Schodack, NY 12063

EMAIL TREASURER: TREASURER@CAFDA.NET
518-407-5020
EMAIL SECRETARY: SECRETARY@CAFDA.NET
Long Way to Travel?  Zoom into the General Membership Meetings!

It’s our desire that every member fire district have the opportunity to attend Capital Area meetings.  We know we cover a large area, in 8 counties and beyond, and wish to give all of our members a chance to participate in the general membership meetings. You have a voice, and we would like to hear it.  Join us at our next meeting either in person or via Zoom.  The link will be sent via constant contact prior to each general membership meeting.  Thank you for being a member and we hope you will join us.

fire district resources - -the back page - - for you to follow up!
What are the duties and responsibilities of a Commissioner?

The Answer is posted on our web site at www.CAFDA.net


Capital Area BUSINESS PARTNER’S

Business Partner Applications Available At:  WWW.CAFDA.NET
We invite our business partners to submit educational information to be included in this Bulletin for district commissioners and chief officers
We want to thank all of our Business Partners for renewing their partnership for 2025. You are invited to our monthly membership meeting and to any of our social events..
[image: image18.jpg]AMSURE.

Above and Beyond
Specializing in insurance for fire
districts and departments

Dave Meager Dustin Hall
dmeager@amsureins.com dhall@amsureins.com

31 Woodlawn Avenue, Saratoga Springs
(518) 584-5300 « Amsureins.com
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The Capital Bulletin is reaching well over 400+ fire district members and now other members of the fire service on a regular basis.  Since the Capital Area Association covers an area the size of Connecticut it is difficult to meet in person to exchange information and ideas.  
This is a service of the Capital Area Association through the effort of Tom Rinaldi who can be reached at tom@rinaldi1.com for comments or content contributions are always welcome.
YOU CAN BECOME A MEMBER OF CAFDA!
The Capital Area Association has voted to amend its By-laws to allow both individual and regional or county Fire District Associations to join.  The updated By-laws are posted to the CAFDA.NET website.

Individual membership fee will be $50 annually, fire district association fees will be $300 annually. 

Download THE APPLICATION available on the home page at CAFDA.NET
MEMBERSHIP IN THE CAPITAL AREA FIRE DISTRICTS ASSOCIATION (CAFDA)
Would you like to join Capital Area Fire Districts Association along with 76 members in 10 counties?  Individuals, fire district associations, fire protection districts and Village departments are all eligible for membership.

Annual dues (January 1st to December 31st) shall be as follows and shall be based on the annual budget of the Fire District/Organization;
$0 to $200,000: 
$50 
$200,001 to $400,000: 
$100 
$400,001 to $600,000: 
$200 
$600,001 plus: 

$300 
Individuals $50.00 or Other County or Regional Associations $300 annually.
Business Partners:  $100.00 annual member fee


If You, Your Fire District or Department is not a Member of CAFDA You Can be?

Individuals can be members of CAFDA.  The annual membership fee is $50, which will provide you access to this Bulletin, attendance at meetings and social gatherings. Provides networking with other fire district officials and a source of the constant barrage of information related to today’s fire service. 

FOR A MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION OR A BUSINESS PARTNER APPLICATION GO TO THE FOLLOWING LINK:

https://cafda.net/membership-info/


Capital Area Fire Districts AssociaTion

SAve the dates!

CAFDA has been busy, and 2025 is shaping up to be a great year!

commissioner training

	AVERILL PARK FIRE DISTRICT
	Saturday, February 1, 2025       Snow Date: Sunday, February 2, 2025

	CLIFTON PARK FIRE DISTRICT
	Saturday, March 1,2025            Snow Date: Sunday, March 2, 2025

	BERKSHIRE FIRE DISTRICT
	Saturday, March 29, 2025         Snow Date: Sunday, March 30, 2025

	WARRENSBURG FIRE DISTRICT
	Saturday, April 5, 2025               Snow Date: Sunday, April 6, 2025


OTHER training OPPORTUNITIES

	FINANCIAL TRAINING FOR FIRE DISTRICT OFFICIALS
	 Fulton-Montgomery Community College      Thurs-Fri. March 13-14, 2025   2805 State Hgwy. 67, Johnstown                                                                                                                                                                            

	FINANCIAL TRAINING FOR FIRE DISTRICT OFFICIALS
	Brighton Fire District                                            Tues–Wed. March 25-26, 2025 3100 East Avenue, Rochester

	CAFDA CONFERENCE
	Fort William Henry Hotel &                                 Thurs-Sat. April 10-12, 2025           Conference Center, Lake George

	ANNUAL FALL WORKSHOP
	Verdoy Fire District                                             Saturday, November 1, 2025 988 Troy-Schenectady Road, Latham


social events

	OFFICER INSTALLATION DINNER
	Century House, Latham                                      Saturday, March 8, 2025

	DAY AT THE RACES!
	Saratoga Race Course, Saratoga Springs        Friday, August 8, 2025


meetings – Clifton Park Fire District & Zoom

	General Membership Meeting
	Saturday, January 4, 2025

	General Membership Meeting
	Thursday, February 13, 2025

	General Membership Meeting
	Thursday, March 6, 2025

	Board of Directors Meeting
	Thursday, April 3, 2025    

	General Membership Meeting
	Thursday, May 8, 2025                                   

	General Membership Meeting
	Thursday, June 12, 2025

	Board of Directors Meeting
	Thursday, August 14, 2025

	General Membership Meeting
	Thursday, September 11, 2025

	General Membership Meeting
	Thursday, October 9, 2025

	General Membership Meeting
	Thursday, November 13, 2025


for more registration information

	Website
	www.CAFDA.net
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Capital Area Fire Districts Association

P.O. Box 242, East Schodack, NY 12063
Secretary@cafda.net Treasurer@cafda.net

Vi \SJ

Invites you to attend

The Annual Officers’ Reception

When: Saturday March 8, 2025

Where:  The Century House
997 New Louden Road
Latham, NV 12110
518-785-0834

Time: 5:00PM to 9:00PM

Fee: 875 for an Individual or s120 for a Couple
Note: The cost is a legal Fire District expense

Attire: Business Casual

RSVP: March 1, 2025

The Officers’ Reception is a great opportunity to network, discuss comumon issues with
other local fire district officials and vepresentatives from across New York State. You
will enjoy a fabulous buffet dinner, complimentary beverages and entertainment
throughout the evening.

(CUT HERE and submit with payment)
Please make Checks payable and mail to: CAFDA

PO Box 242
Fast Schodack, NV 12063
Please print clearly:

Name of Fire District

Reservations:  Officer with Guest X $120 =

Single X $75 =
Total Enclosed
Please print the names of those attending:

www.cafda.net





CAPITAL AREA TRAINING OPPORTUNITY – GO TO CAFDA.ORG TO REGISTER
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Allen House located at

mlmv Mnnc" 14, 2025 Fulton-Montgomery Community College
2805 State Highway johnstown

Conveniently located approx. 8 miles off

BACK BY POPULAR DEMAND! S iyt g

CAFDA, together with our friends from Need Overnight Accommodations?
Mohawk Fire District, are again Holiday Inn
partnering with the Office of the State 308 N. Comrie Ave., Johnstown
Comptroller (OSC) to bring you this Fire Reservations: 1-800-HOLIDAY
District focused event! or Direct at 518-762-4686
Topics to Include Brode:Code ED)
Block Name: CAFDA Fire District
« Duties/Responsibilities of Fire District Officials Officials Training
+ Govemmental Accounting Overview
« Policies & Procedures e
« Understanding Financial Reports
« Multi-Year Capital/Financial Planning & Budgeting
« Fraud Prevention & Detection
« AFR and Common Filing Errors
+ Common OSC Audit Findings
« Municipal Accounting Software
* Q8A with the OSC Staff




MONROE COUNTY TRAINING OPPORTUNITY – GO TO CAFDA.ORG TO REGISTER
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Topics to Include:

Duties/Responsibilities of Fire District Officials
Governmental Accounting Overview

Policies & Procedures

Understanding Financial Reports

Multi-Year Capital/Financial Planning & Budgeting
Fraud Prevention & Detection

AFR and Common Filing Efrors

Common OSC Audit Findings

Municipal Accounting Software

Q8A with the OSC Staff





[image: image13.jpg]CAFDA Conference Attendee Registration Form

Please complete & return this form with your check made payable to

CAFDA
P.0. Box 242
East Schodack, NY 12063

(OR pay by credit card at: https:/cafda.net/event-registration/
For payment inquiries, please contact Treasurer@cafda.net S

Conference Attendee

Name/Title:
Fire Organization Name

Address:

Phone: Email

Areou or your organization a member of CAFDA?  YESCI  NoOJ

Attendee Conference Registration (Check One):
1 One Day Registration: CAFDA Member $75L1 Non-Member $95 01

Iwill be attending (Choose one): Thursday ] Fridayl  Saturday 01
(includes continental breakfast & lunch, Friday Night Welcome Reception if attending Friday)

O Two Day Registration: CAFDA Member $150 11 Non-Member $190 1

1will e attending (Choose two): Thursdayll Friday(l _Saturday
includes continental breakfast & lunch x 2 days, Friday Night Welcome Reception if attending Friday)

O Full Conference Registration: CAFDA Member $150 L1 Non-Member $200 LI
Thursday 4/25 - Saturday 4/27/2024 (includes continental breakfast & lunch x 3 days, Friday Night

‘Welcome Reception)

Guest Meal Registration, if applicable (Check One):

Guest Name:

0 $25 One Day Meals: Iwill be attending (Choose one): Thursday ) FridayDl _Saturday[J
(includes continental breakfast & lunch, Friday Night Welcome Reception if attending Friday)

0 $50 Two Day Meals: T will be attending (Choose two): ThursdayDl Friday Saturdayl
(includes continental breakfast & lunch x 2 days, Friday Night Welcome Reception if attending Friday)

O $50 Three Day Meals: Thursday 4/25 — Saturday 4/27/2024
(includes continental breakfast & lunch x 3 days, Friday Night Welcome Reception)
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Name/Title:

Fire Organization Name:

Address:

Phone: Email:

Are you or your organization a member of CAFDA?  YES NO

Attendee Conference Registration (Check One):
[0 One Day Registration: CAFDA Member $85 Non-Member $105

I will be attending (Choose one): Thursday Friday Saturday
(includes meals as noted in schedule & Friday Vendor Show/Cocktail Reception if attending Friday)

[0  Two Day Registration: CAFDA Member $170 Non-Member $210

I will be attending (Choose two): Thursday  Friday Saturday
(includes meals as noted in schedule & Friday Vendor Show/Cocktail Reception if attending Friday)

[0 Full Conference Registration: CAFDA Member $170 Non-Member $210
Thursday 4/10 — Saturday 4/12/2025
(includes meals as noted in schedule & Friday Vendor Show/Cocktail Reception if attending Friday)

Guest Meal Registration, if applicable (Check One):

Guest Name:

[0 $30 One Day Meals: I will be attending (Choose one): Thursday Friday Saturday
(includes meals as noted in schedule & Friday Vendor Show/Cocktail Reception if attending Friday)

[0 $60 Two Day Meals: I will be attending (Choose two): Thursday  Friday Saturday
(includes meals as noted in schedule & Friday Vendor Show/Cocktail Reception if attending Friday)

[0 $60 Three Day Meals: Thursday 4/10 — Saturday 4/12/2024 (includes




OSHA INFORMATION SUPPLEMENT

Provided as a service from the Capital Area Fire District’s Association - CAFDA
Newest information always at the top WITH RED ARROW
CORRECTION: In The United States There Are Approximately 675k Volunteer Firefighters, Yet There Have Been Only Approximately 3000+ Comments To The OSHA Portal!!!!



**THIS WEEK’S NEWEST ITEMS PRECEDED BY THE RED ARROW 
TIME SENSITIVE PLEASE SEND PRIOR TO FEBRUARY 12TH
[image: image15.png]NATIONAL
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As you are aware, the Occupational Safety and Health Administration (OSHA) has been working on a proposed Emergency Response Standard. Due to its harsh economic and administrative burdens, this proposed standard would be very damaging to the volunteer fire service and potentially cause many departments to close if adopted in its current form.

Next week the Senate Health Education Labor and Pensions committee will be holding a confirmation hearing for Secretary of Labor Nominee Lori Chavez Deremer. If confirmed, Chavez Deremer will oversee OSHA. As the Senate prepares for this hearing, it is important for Congress to be reminded of the potential damaging impact of this proposed standard. Please tell your representatives to oppose the adoption of OSHA’s proposed Emergency Response Standard via the link below.

CONTACT YOUR REPRESENTATIVES AND SENTORS AT THIS LINK:
https://www.votervoice.net/NVFC/Campaigns/121321/Respond
[EDITOR’S NOTE: I DON’T THINK I’LL HAVE TO WORRY TOO MUCH ALL MY REPRESENTATIVES ARE DEMOCRATS…LOL]



Facebook Post from Dave Denniston 1/21/25

As we awake this morning, the flags, the moon, and the glass are half full. Late yesterday an executive order was put in place to pause any proposed legislation and no new orders can be put in place until the current administration approves them. This is a huge win. 

So why half full you ask? While this is a pause, it is not a removal of the proposed rule. We now must switch our focus from OSHA and back to our elected officials and the new administration. It will be imperative that we hit the opportunity full force. 

Please collect your thoughts, dig out your old letters, testimonies, and ideas and be ready to share them with your elected officials. This next step is as important as anything we have done so far. 

Without all your efforts and hard work to date, this new rule would be in place today. Your voices slowed this down enough to get us to this opportunity. This was 100% grassroots to get us this far. We now have the opportunity to help craft a new rule that is economically and technically feasible that we can live with. 

My friends the fight is not over, it has just begun. It's halftime of the championship game. Time to regroup and come out ready to play and come out victorious! We will begin calling plays as soon as this halftime show is over. Warm up my friends, it's almost time to take the field again.




Public Hearing After Action Comments

Dave Denniston

As we conclude the informal hearing on the proposed 1910.156 standard, I wanted to recap what has stood out to me from all the comments.

1. The proposal was drafted in a vacuum without equal representation of all of, or the majority of, emergency responders.

2. Almost all expressed that the current standard was outdated and warranted changes.

3. All agreed that responder safety was a major concern.

4. Strong opposition was voiced as to the technical and economic feasibility of the proposal.

5. There were mixed feelings as to if volunteers should be exempt or not.

6. Despite claims that the proposal was flexible in nature, most felt it was too rigid and designed as a one size fits all solution and that it shouldn’t be

7. Emergency services are delivered in a vastly different nature and organizations function at various levels across the country.

8. That workplace response agencies and community response agencies are not the same.

9. That the delivery of emergency services would be severely impacted by the proposal as written.

10. Outside of the unions, consultants, and those that wanted to weaponize the standard to demand more money from municipalities, no one came forward to say the proposal as written was the best option available.

HERE ARE WHAT I SEE AS THE CHALLENGES MOVING AHEAD.

1. OSHA has invested a lot of time and money into the process to date. They will be looking to save face and not blow this up.

2. Changes to the existing standard are needed and warranted.

3. Exempting volunteers entirely will be difficult at best because of combination departments, definitions of volunteers, different laws in different states, the reduction of volunteer numbers across the country.

4. Only exempting volunteers will still have major financial impacts on our economy and municipalities that have any career staff.

5. The appointment for Secretary of Labor is known to be pro-labor and unions.

6. Even if we get a political “stay” on this for now, when the political landscape changes back in 2 to 4 years, we will be fitting this battle all over again.

7. OSHA has now repeatedly asked for data and input to ideas of what would work and be acceptable.

8. Any solution will have pain for some and there is no way to keep everyone completely happy here.

9. This is not just going to go away.

So please hear me out. In an effort to come up with a workable solution, I have taken the proposal rule and made some substantial edits. I am proposing a standalone standard that only applies to first response agencies (fire departments and ambulances). I have removed the incorporated NFPA standards and made them as reference material. I have adjusted the wording to put more power back in the hands of the AHJ. I have made it much cleaner and easier to read and understand. While there will still be some lift for local organizations and some pain points, I truly believe these edits would make it workable for the majority of organizations across our diverse country. I believe if we are not willing to be part of the solution, we are in fact part of the problem.

Please read my attached draft version and see if you think this is something we can live with. If it is (with any suggested edits) I would like to do a mass distribution of this and see if we can get enough support for it to give OSHA a way out and help improve the safety of our responders at the same time. I ask you to view this with an open mind and only object to portions that you feel would cause major disruption to your organization. 
Folks, we asked OSHA to listen, and they are listening. Our elected officials repeatedly said we needed to work with OSHA to find a solution. This is a solution. While the courts may provide us with some relief, that will be a lengthy and time-consuming process with no guarantee for success. I have read this draft for the 4th time and do not see anything here now that I could not live with as a compromise.

https://cafda.net/wp-content/uploads/2024/12/OSHA-1910.156-Denniston-Edits-Clean-Version.docx


OSHA Issued The Following Statement Regarding Its Emergency Response Rulemaking And Volunteer Emergency Responders: 

OSHA’s rulemaking on Emergency Response is focused on providing long overdue protections to emergency responders. The agency has tremendous respect for both the work that emergency responders do and their unique role providing essential public safety services to every community in America. This statement describes the rulemaking’s applicability to volunteer responders. 
On February 5, 2024, OSHA published the Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (NPRM), Emergency Response Standard. While OSHA does not directly cover volunteer emergency responders, some OSHA State Plans treat volunteers as employees under state law, which is how a federal proposed standard could affect volunteer responders in those State Plan states. 
In the NPRM, OSHA preliminarily determined, based on the limited evidence available to it at the time, that the proposed rule would be economically feasible for volunteer organizations. OSHA had sought information about the potential impact of the rule on volunteer organizations, but it did not have sufficient evidence to show that the rule would be infeasible for these organizations. 

Therefore, in accordance with the requirements of the Occupational Safety and Health Act of 1970, the proposal did not provide special allowances for the volunteer organizations that could be affected in some states. At the same time, the agency requested commenters’ input on whether the proposed rule would be feasible for these entities. OSHA received that input during the extended comment period from February 5, 2024 through July 22, 2024. 
OSHA has received comments in response to the NPRM from many stakeholders, including volunteer emergency responders, fire chiefs, trade organizations, and members of Congress, which raise serious concerns about the economic feasibility of the proposed standard for volunteer fire departments. OSHA takes these concerns seriously. The comments submitted to the rulemaking docket provide crucial information that the agency did not have earlier in the rulemaking process. This new information will help the agency make the necessary determinations about whether the proposed standard is feasible for volunteer organizations.
OSHA is committed to taking steps in any final standard, consistent with the rulemaking record, to assess and minimize detrimental effects on volunteer fire departments. If supported by the record, this may include excluding voluntary emergency response organizations entirely based on these feasibility concerns.
[EDITOR’S NOTE: IN OTHER WORDS, YOU STILL NEED TO MAKE THE CASE AS TO WHY THIS PROPOSED STANDARD WILL NEGATIVELY AFFECT YOUR FIRE DEPARTMENT OPERATION!!!!]

While the initial comment period has closed, OSHA strongly encourages stakeholders to continue to provide information and data relevant to this question at the public rulemaking hearing scheduled to begin on November 12, 2024, and during the post-hearing comment period. Instructions for how to participate in the hearing are available on the Emergency Response rulemaking webpage, www.osha.gov/emergency-response/rulemaking. Once the rulemaking record is complete, OSHA will review all the information received and determine the appropriate approach to take with respect to volunteer organizations. 
OSHA created an advisory committee working group to help the agency craft a proposed standard so that stakeholders would have a direct hand in the process. That working group included representatives from labor and management; career, volunteer and industrial responders; as well as several other important stakeholder communities. OSHA included both career and volunteer responders in the working group because some OSHA State Plans treat volunteers as employees under state law, and a federal proposed standard could affect both groups in those states. The agency’s intention has always been to work collaboratively with the emergency response community to find win-win solutions that ensure both responder safety and public safety.
[EDITOR’S NOTE: ALTHOUGH THE NVFC WAS REPRESENTED ON THE WORKING GROUP MANY OF THE PROPOSED CHANGES CAME FROM INDUSTRY AND LABOR, WITH MANY OF THE SUGGESTIONS BY OTHER MEMBERS OF THE GROUP BEING DISCARDED OR IGNORED!  TIME FOR YOU TO GET ANGRY AND SPEAK UP.]


COMMENTS FROM NFPA..HIGHLIGHTED SECTIONS OUT OF AN 11 PAGE LETTER!!
NFPA applauds OSHA for opening this national dialogue on how to protect first responders from a variety of occupational hazards. NFPA shares that goal and has played a significant role in advancing first responder safety over the last century. Nevertheless, it is important to note that as a general policy, NFPA does not request incorporation by reference of any of our codes and standards. While NFPA has been involved with OSHA over the course of many years and through several Administrations considering rulemakings, NFPA had no specific recent role in putting this Notice of Proposed Rulemaking together, and NFPA did not suggest to OSHA that it should undertake this activity.
NFPA understands that OSHA has proposed to reference NFPA’s codes and standards because they are widely recognized as the best in the world and thus are widely used in the United States and elsewhere. Our technical committees, comprised of 9,000 volunteer members, consider every submitted input to prepare standards that address the latest in technology, research, and other relevant information. We are proud that our codes and standards serve the safety goal of protecting emergency responders. The NFPA Fire & Life Safety Ecosystem (https://www.nfpa.org/about-nfpa/nfpa-fire-and-life-safetyecosystem) identifies the components that must work together to minimize risk and help prevent loss, injuries, and death from fire, electrical, and other hazards. We are confident that, throughout the years, our world-class codes and standards have saved firefighters’ lives, prevented injuries, and enhanced first responders’ effectiveness in aiding their communities. The development, use, and adherence to current codes and standards is a key part of the Ecosystem. The Ecosystem also relies on prepared first responders. The process of preparing first responders depends on continuous recruitment, training, and supplies of the best equipment. This is one of the reasons that NFPA strongly supported the reauthorization of the Assistance to Firefighters (AFG) and the Staffing for Adequate Fire and Emergency Response (SAFER) grants managed by the Federal Emergency Management Administration, which was recently enacted as Public Law 118-67. We continue to advocate for expanded funding for both critical grant programs. A decision made by a government, or by a for-profit or non-profit entity, to use a particular code or standard furthers the goal of enhancing safety. In the case of this Emergency Response Standard, as in the case of so many others, the entity making the incorporation decision must consider the appropriate implementation schedule and compliance plan. We are sensitive to the concerns that many in the fire service, especially smaller volunteer fire companies, have expressed about the expense of meeting the OSHA proposal and how quickly the requirements would be mandated. At the macro level, we know that investments in safety are almost always worthwhile. We trust that OSHA will determine the appropriate implementation schedule should this proposed rule be finalized. Parallel to whatever OSHA decides, our nation must continue to invest in AFG, SAFER, and other efforts to fund our volunteer and career first responders.
However, recent legal developments create a risk that OSHA’s continued use of incorporation by reference could frustrate NFPA’s ability to continue developing world-class safety standards. NFPA therefore requests (1) that OSHA refrain from incorporating NFPA’s standards by reference in the proposed rule and that OSHA instead provide in the text of the rule that NFPA’s standards are a benchmark for gauging compliance with the regulations and do not impose any binding legal obligations; (2) that OSHA explicitly acknowledges, in the rule, NFPA’s copyright interests, knowing those interests also serve the agency and the public by ensuring the independence and sustainability of standards development; and (3) ensure through the rule that the public knows that NFPA posts its standards online for free read-only access.
The recent court decision, and the importance of NFPA’s copyrights to OSHA’s work, necessitate a different approach to OSHA’s use of NFPA’s standards. NFPA requests that OSHA not incorporate by reference its standards in the proposed rule. Instead, NFPA requests that OSHA refer to its standards in the text of the proposed rule as one benchmark of compliance with the regulations and expressly provide in the rule that NFPA’s standards are guidance and not binding.
NFPA requests that OSHA use a similar approach for the NFPA standards it currently proposes to incorporate by reference in its rule. For example, the proposed rule incorporates by reference NFPA 1910, Standard for the Inspection, Maintenance, Refurbishment, Testing, and Retirement of In-Service Emergency Vehicles and Marine Firefighting Vessels. The proposed rule requires organizations and employers to “[i]nspect, maintain, and service test aerial devices on vehicles, to ensure they are safe for use, as specified by the manufacturer, or to a standard at least as equivalent to NFPA 1910 (incorporated by reference see § 1910.6).” 89 Fed. Reg. at 8,019. OSHA could instead draft this rule to require that there be inspection, maintenance, and servicing of the devices “to ensure they are safe for use.” OSHA should then further expressly provide in the text of the rule that NFPA 1910 is one way of ensuring safe use of test aerial devices on vehicles but does not create any binding obligations. This approach would ensure safety, while preserving NFPA’s copyright in NFPA 1910. For each standard that OSHA’s proposed rule incorporates by reference, NFPA would welcome the opportunity to work with OSHA on ways to ensure that the rule achieves the agency’s safety objectives without using incorporation by reference.


**The New OSHA Rule You Must Pay to Learn


The Center for Individual Rights

The Occupational Safety and Health Administration (OSHA) has proposed a new rule that would impose steep compliance costs on local volunteer fire departments around the country and make them pay substantial fees just to learn what the regulations require. The Occupational Safety and Health Act (OSH Act) created a federal agency with an extremely vague mandate to establish nationwide workplace safety standards with almost no congressional guidance. Yet OSHA’s most recent proposal, the Emergency Response Standard (ERS) manages to extend this already broad power even further with sweeping workplace standards that even reach volunteer organizations.

If adopted, the ERS would impose federal safety standards for emergency response services, including local, volunteer fire departments, that purport to preempt and displace existing state-enforced safety regulations. Many of the affected volunteer fire departments lack adequate funding (relying as they do upon voluntary support) and cannot afford to overhaul their standards to comply with new federal rules, which larger departments in metropolitan areas can more easily manage.

UNCONSTITUTIONAL REGULATION

CIR filed a comment with OSHA explaining that the ERS likely violates both federal law and several different provisions of the Constitution. To start, the OSH Act provides such broad discretion to OSHA as to amount to an unconstitutional delegation of legislative authority. Moreover, the sweeping reach of the ERS, a nationwide overhaul of safety regulations for such a wide swath of emergency responders, vastly exceeds the limited guidance Congress did provide.

Worse yet, even fire departments that do not object to complying with the rule will have to pay substantial fees just to learn what it actually requires. Rather than clearly articulating the new safety standards on a freely accessible website, OSHA has incorporated by reference more than 20 consensus standards published by different private organizations. Just to download, print, or copy these standards, organizations must pay steep fees. But to synthesize them will require hiring expert consultants.

This approach violates federal law–the Freedom of Information Act component of the Administrative Procedure Act, which requires that an agency make all substantive rules of general applicability available to the public. It also violates the Due Process Clause of the Constitution, which guarantees citizens the right to fair notice about governing law.

The text of the OSH Act poses another problem; it does not apply to volunteer organizations at all. The terms of the law are expressly restricted to employees, i.e. people who are paid to work. Yet due to complex state regulations that treat some volunteers as employees for the purpose of certain state benefit programs, the ERS is unlawfully sweeping in volunteer organizations.

This case is a vital reminder of the importance of establishing firm limits on federal power to the defense of individual rights.

TO READ CIR’S 15 PAGE COMMENT TO OSHA OPEN AT THIS LINK:
https://cafda.net/wp-content/uploads/2024/07/CIR-comment-OSHA-ERS.pdf


This is a Link to the 18-page letter to Douglas Parker, Assistant Secretary for Labor for OSHA

https://cafda.net/wp-content/uploads/2024/07/NYS-United-Concerns-OSHA-Response-FINAL-07.16.24-DD.docx
This is a must-read item for all concerned about the proposed update to the OSHA Standard for Emergency Response. This was filed on behalf of the NYS United Concerns Group who participate in the zoom meetings on a weekly basis.  Please take the time to read this important document.


Joint Letter to OSHA from NYS Association of Counties, NYS Conference of Mayors, and the NYS Association of Towns

Open the Document at This Link:

https://cafda.net/wp-content/uploads/2024/07/NYCOMNYSACAOTjointletter.pdf


CONTACT YOUR REPRESENTATIVE AT THIS LINK:
https://www.votervoice.net/NVFC/Campaigns/115571/Respond
Additionally, the public comment period for OSHA's proposed standard is ongoing and concludes on June 21. The NVFC encourages all departments to submit comments. Please visit NVFC's OSHA landing page for guidance on submitting comments and other resources at this link: https://www.nvfc.org/osha-standard/. 


Landing Page with Resources

The NVFC has created a landing to provide resources to help members of the fire and emergency services and the public better understand the issue and submit a public comment by June 21. This includes an outline of the proposed standard, comment guide, and recorded webinars. This page will be updated periodically with new resources and information.

NVFC LANDING PAGE LINK HERE:

https://gma5qspab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001L6aLm-Ax7THBUrMdNSMphNIFj1WWWXRRzYxdUshoNVzVUkCq2FIyoxhE-AybLw8OnamjN0BiBpzyC-pPzLiiYEvhxQ9sAxH0UlN-rMeW-UojESKwKkPDdMRzXK8VXBP-Sh4YQDWc0PJekSA9BGQCOh6Io_AGJ2vqw1b4iSBqWLs=&c=LauWWHLcf9ha42GymhqekGbW4yjkuTH862UfuVJahY7fFHeGl_qUJw==&ch=IefmM7sGv75CYvgpTK9dENyqA1Rv5PwzXZ1xIkZP-JITscwLK8iGsQ==
POSITION PAPER AND FORMAL RESPONSE TO OSHA FROM THE SOUTH CAROLINA STATE FIREFIGHTER’S ASSOCIATION: CLICK THE LINK HERE:

https://cafda.net/wp-content/uploads/2024/04/Final-Draft-SC-FF-Assoc-OSHA-Response-Letter.docx


Meeting with NYS-DOL/PESH

Dave Denniston Writes: We had a great meeting with PESH at the end of last week. They are willing to work with us, but admit that their hands are tied some. The NY PESH Officials have stated we have to get in front of OSHA and get a seat at the table. They could not stress enough that the head of OSHA needs to know our names and concerns.

I have also been contacted by one of our congressional friends that said they are behind us, but we have to get in front of OSHA and a seat at the table. They fear legal options are our only other remedy. NVFC is looking at that angle now.

I have attached my comment to OSHA that will be submitted today. Along with this one we are going to have an online petition with a goal of 50K signatures. More details to follow. SEE DAVE’s LETTER AT THIS LINK :[https://cafda.net/wp-content/uploads/2024/04/OSHA-1910.156-REQUEST-FOR-ACTION-1.docx}
Lee and I will be doing a more detailed bulleted dive of the specifics of 29CFR 1910.156 on Thursday night at 7 PM. The good news, as of this morning Zoom has us up to 1000 log in capacity. Over half of that is  registered now, but let’s fill it up. Most webinars have a about 60% hit ratio. These OHSA ones  have been exceeding that hit ratio which is awesome. Please share the registration link with your email lists and organizations. There is also a link for one more geared to Ohio in a couple weeks.

This is being run as a ESIP webinar on Thursday 4/4 at 7pm. Here is the registration link, PLEASE SHARE: https://archcapgroup.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_9GtqnblySa-WTKIl-F5Sqw
Tom Miller and I are doing a similar webinar on Wednesday Dec. 10th for the Ohio State Firefighters. All are welcome to that one if the date is better. That one is a little more geared to a state where the volunteers are not “employees” but the main message is the same.

Register for OHIO Webinar Here: https://archcapgroup.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_ae-TdGcUR3SDQJzuEaG_aQ
We cannot stress enough, our message is not that we oppose changes, and that in fact the fire service needs to embrace this and make serious changes in how we do business for firefighter safety. This has been our message since day 1, and some continue to ignore it. We need change and we need to do better for our people. What we do want is a seat at the table and some simple tweaks in the logistics of how this should be delivered, so it is in fact usable and will save lives and reduce injuries. WE CAN DO BETTER! There are still folks out there claiming we are trying to kill this thing. That could not be further from the truth, and we need to make sure that message is heard loud and clear.


LINK TO THE PROPOSED OSHA STANDARD, NO FLUFF:  

https://cafda.net/proposed-changes-to-the-osha-standard-comment-period-opens-february-5th/
Here are the links for the resources as Dave promised:

1. Webinar: Emergency Response Rule | Oshaedne
2. OSHA’s NEW Proposed Rule 1910.156 Emergency Response rule on Vimeo
3. Microsoft PowerPoint - 1910.156 Webinar 1-31-2024 draft 2.pptx (oshaedne.com)


OSHA PROPOSED UPDATE TO THE BRIGADE STANDARD COMPLETE TEXT: https://cafda.net/wp-content/uploads/2024/01/ER-NPRM-Unofficial-WORD-VERSION.docx
LINK TO MY SYNOPSIS OF THE PROPOSED UPDATE: https://cafda.net/wp-content/uploads/2024/01/SYNOPSIS-OF-THE-PROPOSED-UPDATED-OSHA-FIRE-BRIGADE-STANDARD-1.docx
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